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It will be a dynamic part of itself and has the task of managing all the other energy in the person. For it to be effective, it must be skilled, strong and good. Roberto Assagioli and Stuart Miller, Source: Intellectual Digest, October 1972 A pioneering psychotherapist probes St. John's w.A. and discovers a liberating force of About 50 years, Roberto Assagioli, M.D., an Italian
psychotherapist, quietly elaborated the concept of participation, which he fully describes in his forthcoming book The Act of Will. Until recently, it will not be fashionable. Disgusted by the Victorian notion of affection as going to power, many intellectuals joined the revolt against the people that in many ways characterizes our century. Indulgence, spontaneity, relaxation became
watchwords of art, psychotherapy and education. With bitter abandon, many think people have embraced their suffering as an essential prize to their joy. Emotions, impulses and desires should have been embraced because the truth was in them, Victorians suppressed their impulses and Victorians suffered double punishments of mental illness and social hypocrisy. In recent
years, there have been signs that people are looking anew at the salve. Not least of these signs was a stream of foreign, especially American, visitors seeing Dr. Assagioli, whom Michael Murphy, president of the Esalen Institute, called, simply, dysa. In 1910, Roberto Assagioli participated in the beginnings of psychoanalysis in Italy. At the same time, he began to develop a larger
system of psychology, psychosynthesis, which included analysis, but put it in a broader human context. This context includes not only kindness, but also the concept of higher unconsciousness. While Freudians tend to emphasize human latent biological drives and urges, they have largely neglected humans other hidden sources: subconscious sources of creativity, ethical and
religious inspiration and scientific discoveries. Assagioli says we need high-altitude psychology as well as in-depth psychology. For 60 years he worked as a doctor, psychotherapist and teacher. She now lives in an old stone house on the outskirts of Florence, where at the age of 84 she still works about ten hours a day. His office is filled with books and piles of notes that represent
decades of activity. He reads and speaks half a dozen languages during his work, keeping himself converse with the latest developments in psychology and education. In addition, he conducts extensive correspondence with psychosynthesis centers around the world. He speaks very slowly and very simply. Too simply, some of his students feel. The people who worked with him
have learned to listen to and read his writings with great attention to mull over what may seem, at first, to be fairly obvious points. Far from they are often profound and even revolutionary in their implications and applications. Psychosynthesis is becoming an increasingly important part of working at the Esalen Institute. Here's what Assagioli said recently to Stuart Miller, director of
Esalen and editor of the Essay Books series published by Viking Press.On a cultural and scientific level, the return of participants is due to the development of humanist psychology. That is, scientific psychology that is truly human, including what Abraham Maslow called the higher impacts of man. Previously, scientific psychology ignored many basic human subjects: love, joy,
inspiration, intuition and willpower. Maslow and Michael Polanyi, among others, have expanded the notion of what science is and the scientific method, and I applaud it. On a general human level, the return of usuring can be attributed to our growing realization of the results of uncontrolled expression drives, insistence and emotion. People are now beginning to realise the need for
some regulation and control, a certain order and harmony instead of chaos in human life. Aside, it is important that I make it clear that I am in no way in favour of repression, quality often and wrongly linked to decipitation. Freud taught us the dangers of repression, and there is no room for it in proper psychosynthesis or in the people. Will must be smart, not rough and
cumbersome. Another reason for the renewed interest in love is the great interest in self-analysis, introspection and psychoanalysis. In these activities one is naturally driven to analyze and realize all aspects of its internal psychological nature. Through this process, people have found a direct, existential experience about themselves, not only as a central reality, but also as a
dynamic element. I think this is a very positive result of the analytical process. The Freudians themselves have called this reality an ego; It is the knowledge that is contained in the statement I am. It's the central point of a person. Introspection has shown us that the changing content of our consciousness (feelings, thoughts, feelings and so on) are one thing, while I, I, the center,
are another thing. That's an important awareness. Now, this center is also experienced both with a dynamic aspect. It has to use analogy, strength or energy. When we experience ourselves as myself as objects, we often have experiences that can be summed up in this sentence: I am a force, a cause. This is the experience of human bee. The stellar diagram [right] (1st) helps to
show the central position of yourself and the relationship of love to it. It will serve, simply, as directing energy for all other psychological functions. We found that the discovery of self- associated with the discovery that I have my man - is even in a certain sense, will. As with other important experiences such as aesthetic one or religious, the discovery of hope must be lived. For
example, how can we tell others what aesthetic sense is and how they wake up? It can be a sudden revelation: thinking about a particular sunset, the iridescence of the sea, the panorama from the top of the mountain. It can come from looking at a child's eyes, or looking at the Mona Lisa, or reading Divine Comedy or listening to Vivaldi, or Bach or Wagner.So with will. It can come
to consciousness when one is confronted with danger, when the instinct of self-reassuch tells you to run away or fear paralyzes the body; Then, in such moments, from the bottom of our beings, strength, unexpected, can make us a dangerous step forward, or confront the aggressor courageously. From the threats of the superior, when our own interest tries to give up from us, this
power can make us say, resolutely, No. Even before the seemingly sweet temptations that creep up on us, the same force can explode, shaking us, above all, to liberate us. Will is freedom. That's an important thing. In most cases, the discovery of coincidence is not so dramatic, but we discover it in action. When we make physical or mental effort, when we work against some kind
of obstacle, we can feel strength, special energy in us, and we experience a sense of bee or willingness. In these cases, however, it often mixes with welter impulses, afflivors, hopes. As I said, one of the key points of love freedom is the freedom to choose and act as we want. During the war, for example, fascists imprisoned me for about a month. For many reasons I was placed
in solitary. I was free to choose an attitude: rebellion, or sour submission, or indifference or cheerful acceptance. No one could interfere with my internal reaction. I chose acceptance and asked myself what to use to take out the opportunity. The best use was retreat. The conditions were ideal! No noise. No interruptions. Regular meals, I meditated, read. Quite happily. And I had
good results from my meditation. The central experience can be summarised: freedom of acceptance. Choice is one of the stages of the act of will, one of the most important. And this is an illustration that often the act of eeries is effortless. I had to use no power of the bee at all to make that decision. It was completely spontaneous, authentic; it was just the use of my general
attitude to life. So it was an act of will, because it was a choice, a conscious choice, but without the slightest effort. In general, the idea will be both associated with strength and effort, and very often it is, but not necessarily. I repeat, there will be nothing hard, stiff, imperative and exclusionary. Rather, regulatory function. It is a psychological function that controls and regulates the
game of everyone else. Analogy is the conductor of the orchestra, who does not play alone, but directs players of different instruments. This helps distinguish it from what Victorians called will power. Another analogy may help: a car. The Victorian who gave such a bad press, so to put it, on the concept, was like a man who wanted to go somewhere positioning himself behind his
car and trying to push towards the finish line. Skillful will, properly trained will be, is analogous to the more efficient and rational procedure of a person getting into the car, sitting alone comfortably, switching on the ignition and operating controls so as to use the energy of the gas to get him where he wants to go! Of course, it will have a central function in all different human
enterprises - education, business, everyday life and so on. In therapy, one can first explain to the client the true nature and functioning of usury, and secondly, arouse in it his own strength to do well. It's very important. Due to the multipliness of human nature and ambivalence in all of us, the client may want or want to do well, but not will it. The client can cling to the benefits of
being sick. Or he may want to be healed by external means, a doctor or medication, and not do his part in how to heal. Third, the therapist can help the client train his tilt himself and use it, and not lean on the therapist. The therapist, you see, has two main roles: a maternal role and a father's role. The maternal role of the therapist is fine in the first part of treatment, especially in
more severe cases. It consists in giving a sense of protection, understanding, sympathy and encouragement. Which is what a wise mother does. It's direct help from the client's therapist. The father's role, on the other hand, can be summarised as training for independence. The real father's task, as I see it, is to encourage, aroign the inner energy of the child and show him the way
to independence. Therefore, paternal function is to awaken the people of the client. Some people feel that the concept will interfere with much more contemporary teaching, such as psychoanalysis, encountering groups, Zen, primary therapy and so on. The concept behind these methods, they argue, is that through the liberation of themselves from resistance, complexes,
bulletproof vests, blocks, the real self will be brought to light. This is the way to let go, allow, release. It was called the left way, as opposed to right-way discipline. These people ask me if a return to people, and psychosynthesis in general, is a transition to psychological law. Firstly, let me say that these two methods are not the opposite. They can integrate other and have their
respective purposes and functions. In the past, especially in Victorian times, the right path, the path of discipline, was abused. Active techniques for personal development, so important for psychosynthesis and in human training, have been imposed on people by others. But these techniques, these purposive techniques, must be used freely by each individual and group.
Techniques should only be taught, not imposed: this is a correction to the Victorian view. Is there a free decision of the individual to use these techniques or not how to use them, to use them, to what extent to use them. Then there is the problem of combining them with what is called the left path. The great usefulness and necessity of the left-handed way, the path of release, is to
rid people of all bonds and inhibitions and pave the way to realize self (with capital S), experience transpersonal Self. I think this is its purpose and the most important. The peak experiences, experiences with great joy, ecstasy and lighting that people often report in group meetings, for example, have a lot to back off, but briefly, with their Transpersonal Self. This Transpersonal
Self is different from the personal self or ego we've talked about before. This can be called the Higher Self, although the new word Transpersonal is better because less apparently judgmental. In the earlier times the transpersonal empire used to be called the spiritual realm, but I mean not only the realms of specific religious experiences, but all experiences have values higher
average: ethical, aesthetic, heroic, humanitarian and altruistic. Now, the experience I, often realized across the left path, is not the end in itself. Having had the relaxation and experience transpersonal, people faced a matter-of-fact practical problem of how to harmonize their entire existence, their entire being, including the body, with this level. And that explains the fact that people
who two or three years ago insisted on full release now feel that it is not enough. They feel the need to add to their release techniques, active techniques for developing fully synthesized human beings. By fully synthesized, I mean the central goal of psychosynthesis: the development of all psychological functions (see stellar diagram) in harmony, full, realized and realized
personalities, human beings, including the body. In many areas, especially in people-to-people relations, there are urgent challenges for the people. The first is to control and exploit the aggressive and combative urge - it will dominate what is so prevalent in our society either openly or in disguise. Here it is necessary to take into account the various and even contradictory aspects
of the reassuch. It's a good will, or will-to-good, which must selfish or egocentric people. Will bears right on the big problem of war and peace. I believe that treaties, pacts, armies, power balances and other external manipulations will achieve any solution to this problem. War, from a psychological point of view, can be called the release of aggressive and combative energies. It will
have to be found first to dominate, then regulate, then use these energies in many constructive ways. Knowing the methods of awakening and training will be giving one of the clearest realizations that war is the most primitive, stupid, wasteful way of trying to solve problems. I believe that we will only see and end the war if people learn to dominate and transform their inner energy.
The methods of these transformations have been shown to be effective in both individuals and small groups. They can be applied to a greater extent to the peaceful resolution of collective human conflicts. This means working on the psychosynthesis of humanity and eventually achieving it. (1.)WILL, CENTRE OF CONSCIOUSNESS AND PSYCHOLOGICAL FUNCTIONSŤazy
starting from the central circle represent psychological functions: 1. Feeling; 2. Emotions - Feeling; 3. Imagination; 4. Impulse – Desire; 5. Idea; 6. Intuition. Will (7) occupies a position marked by a circular area surrounding the point of self-consciousness (8), I or Ego.Here you will find more inspiration Here you can buy Soul Psychosynthesis, Kenneth SørensenHere You Can Buy
Integral Meditation – Seven Ways to Self-Realization, Kenneth SørensenRead an intro article on integral meditationRead an intro article on psychosynthesisRead the introduction to an article on Seven TypesHere you can find a biography about Roberto Assagioli Assagioli
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